
MISSOURI CHAPTER FIVE

MINUTES 

​​​July 2, 2020 MEETING

Meeting called to order by Director Daniel Levasseur at 1800 hours.  There were 45 Legion Riders present per the sign-in sheet at the front desk. 
Chaplain Charlie presented a prayer.

The Pledge of Allegiance and the Legion Riders Preamble were recited.

Roll Call of Officers:

Director Dan Levasseur - present
Assistant Gerald Turnage – excused
Secretary Debbie Alderson – present

Treasurer Sherry Faughn – present

Sgt-At-Arms Paula Harmon – present

Chaplain Charlie Lindquist – present

Historian Barbara Turnage – present
Assistant Sgt-At-Arms - Bill Plate
Judge Advocate Richard Derks – present
Webmaster - Nancy Bates - present
Safety Office – Dave Neighbors - present
The Director introduced new members:

Travis Lewis (transfer from Chapter 13), Valerie Nagle, Rick & Debbie Ponders (supporting members)
Guests: 

June Wilkerson
July birthdays were recognized:

Sherry Faughn, Charlotte Sartain, Randy Owens, Charlie Lindquist and Gypsy (sorry did not get his name.)
Secretary’s Report

Director Dan, read the minutes for the May 7, 2020 Executive Board Zoom meeting.
MOTION:  Steve Spayde moved the minutes be accepted as presented.  Bill Hawley seconded the motion and a vote carried the motion with two nays.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Sherry Faughn reported that we had a balance of $2,573.92 on April, 2020 with income of $105.00, expenses of $36.00 leaving a balance of $2,642.92 on July 2, 2020. After a donation to the Missouri Legacy Ride of $2,200.00 there is a balance of $27.00 in the Fund.  Balance for the Scholarship Fund is $1,533.85.
MOTION:  Pat McCormick moved the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented subject to audit.  Carolyn Rost seconded the motion and the motion passed with two nays.
Asst. Director’s  Report

Assistant Director Gerald Turnage was absent so Director Dan reported the following data:
	
	Hours
	Dollars
	Miles
	Bikes
	# People

	June 2020
	2,263
	$1,710.00
	38,819
	49
	70

	Annual Grand Total
	2,263
	$1,710.00
	38,819,49
	49
	70


Director Dan reported that the following amounts were sent to State for our annual report:
10,648 hours

$20,152
199,415 miles

1,024 bikes

1,823 people

He reminded everyone to turn in their hours for the annual report.  The Legacy Ride and any rides we take are reportable.

Director Dan reported some upcoming activities:

July 6 – Honor Mission for William Jerry West, US Army, Veteran – Primary staging – 17:15 at Houser-Millard Funeral Directors, 2613 W. Main St., Jefferson City, MO. The escort will ride to the Lake Ozark Racetrack, Eldon, MO, upon arrival full Military Honors will be renderer.
July 11 – Memorial Ride and Celebration of Life Ride for Kevin Umfleet – meet at Schulte’s @ 8:45 am with KSU at 9:00 am – 1.5 hour ride around the countryside ending at Binder State Park Pavilion for a short “Celebration of Life” service lead by Chaplain Charlie.
July 11 – Honor Flight Poker Run, Mid=West Infidels – 9:00 am to 4:30 pm – American Legion Post #202, Columbia, ride and meal $20.00 per person, $15 per couple

July 23 – Dinner Ride TBD

July 25 – 4th Annual “Ride for Recovery” Poker Run – 8:30 to 11:30 am – Valley Hope of Boonville, 1415 W. Ashely Road, Boonville – Cost $30 per person (includes t-shirt, breakfast and BBQ dinner.)

Judge Advocate Report

Judge Advocate Richard Derks reported he will continue on the revision of the bylaws.
Sgt. At Arms Report

Sgt. At Arms Paula Harmon had no report.
Historian Report

Historian Barbara Turnage reported she will text Nancy about the process of transferring the pictures for the website.
Chaplin Report

Chaplin Charlie Lindquist gave such a meaningful message that I decided to include all of it in the minutes.
In the USA, the Fourth of July signifies FREEDOM.  Today, all citizens with any spiritual awareness realize that out God-given national freedoms are steadily being eroded by more and more ungodly laws and regulations. Thank God there is one freedom that no one can take from us, and that is free will.  No matter what is happening to you, you are free to choose how you respond to it.  Despite the external factors you can’t control, you are in control of your own thoughts, words and actions.  

There is a great war going on between God and Satan for people’s hearts.  The Devil knows that the heart is man’s life-source.  If he can win the heart, he can cause suffering in this life and the next.  Proverbs 4:23 tells us, “More than anything else you protect, guard your heart, because from it flow the issues of life.”

The mind is the gatekeeper of the heart.  The heart can only be won through the mind, and for this reason we must be vigilant to guard our heart by controlling our thoughts.  John 10:10 tells us that the “thief” does not come except to steel, and to kill, and to destroy.  He is always trying to take our minds captive and cause great destruction in our lives, and he has a very specific strategy to destroy relationships.  Whether these relationships are in business, marriage, or friendships, the strategy is the same.  A conflict arises, judgements are made, and feelings are hurt.  What happens next is the defining point of whether the enemy gains a foothold, or the grace of God covers the wrong.  
Diligently pursue peace with everyone, and pursue holiness, without which no one will see the Lord.  Watch over others, so that no one is falling away from the grace of God; so that no roof of bitterness sprouts up and causes trouble, and by it many become defiled – Hebrews 12:14-15.here is a thought process that leads to bitterness – and this is something that each of us must be aware of and be prepared to deal with in our own lives, and help others deal with in their lives.

When a person becomes unthankful, selfish, angry, or hurt, that person may decide to think negative, bitter thoughts.  Their brain neurons grow in a way that reinforces those thoughts.  Over time as a person continues to harbor bitter thoughts, the neurons in the brain actually grow and strengthen that thought process.

If we do not make up our minds to obey God and stop our anger, the angry thoughts we rehearse in our minds become more and more like a strong root, and it will springs out in the open eventually.  It not only affects that person, but it also affects all others who are involved.  It is like a cancer, and in the same way that cancer spreads until it devours the body.  I have witnessed the destruction of clubs, churches and other organizations from this deadly disease called bitterness.

Breaking Satan’s foothold requires a decision to drop our pride and press into God’s grace. At least one of the parties involved must ask for or give forgiveness.  None of us feel like talking when we have been hurt.  Our natural response is to withdraw or lash out at those that have offended us.  It is only obedience that allows God’s grace to cover the wrongs incurred.  This grace prevents the parties from becoming victims who will seek compensation for their pain.

The next time you are hurt by somebody, realize the gravity of the crossroads where you find yourself.  We can, IF WE DESIRE, stop the harmful thoughts of anger and bitterness.  Choose grace instead of bitterness.  Then you will be free to move past the hurt, and a root of bitterness will not be given opportunity to grow, AND THAT IS WHAT CHRISTIANS ARE CALLED TO DO.  On this Independence Day, let us understand and exercise the true freedom we have and refuse to allow our minds to be taken captive.  This is true freedom.  To do otherwise makes you a slave to do the bidding of our enemy.
Webmaster’s Report

Webmaster Nancy Bates reported activities are up to date on the website.  She asked that you send her any pictures you might have taken at any time and she will share on the webpage.
Safety/Ride Captain Report
Ride Captain Dave reports that rides are up in the air at this time.  If you have any ideas please contact him.  He reported that Jim Rosenberg has a Poker Run set up for some time in September, more details to follow.  He noted that Director Dan has posted some possible activities on the Facebook page.  Ride Captain Dave reiterated that cell phones are a big distraction.  Although some cars have mirrors that indicate a car beside them, the mirrors do not always pickup on motorcycles.  Watch people with passing or being passed.
Committee Reports
Sherry Faughn reported there is $1,533.85 in the Scholarship Fund at this time.  Don Cryderman reported the school has been contacted and all students contacted.  If there are responses to the Scholarship they will be awarded by middle of August.  If no response the money will roll over to next year’s awarding of scholarships.  Don went on to give some background on the scholarships.  They are set up through Linn Tech for the Power Sports Program.  The scholarships are based on need of students, not on grade level.  These scholarships are for second year students only.
Old Business  

Director Dan called Larry Alderson up to the front and presented him with a plaque for 3rd place in the Chapter Challenge.  The awards were given in February and Larry was not present.  He also presented Chapter Challenge patches to Larry and Debbie Alderson.
Director Dan reported that Boys State is experiencing difficult and uncertain times.  The Chapter is going to roll the money over for next year unless Boys State can come up with a way to hold it this year.  Girls State was cancelled and our donation will roll to next year.
New Business
Director Dan asked for suggestions for the “Supporter of Freedom Awards.”  This was started last year and it recognizes those that go over and above supporting veterans.  If you think of someone, please submit a short paragraph about them to Director Dan.

Director Dan reported that due to the Corona virus the election process has been uncertain.  June is usually the election month but the Chapter did not have meetings during April, May & June.  State ALR realized not all Posts were open and could not hold meetings for elections.  The State ALR voted to keep their present officers for one more year.  The Executive Committee was presented with two ways to hold elections:
1) Vote to do elections with the normal nominating process, with a nominating committee, and voting, either all by email or hopefully a Chapter Meeting, (all at later dates).

2) Keep the current Officers in place for the new year and follow ALR Chapter 5 Constitution and Bylaws in the case of resignation or removal.

The Executive Committee opted for the second suggestion.  Discussion was held.

MOTION:  Randy Owens made a motion to hold the present board over for the 2021 year.  Bill Hawley seconded the motion and a vote passed the motion with one nay.
Paula Harmon resigned a Sgt.-at-Arms.  The Executive Board will be voting to fill that position.  Bill Plate is interested in taking over that office.
Director Dan reported the Pub Crawl is still in the working.  The Small Business Association is talking about supporting the Pub Crawl.

It was decided Tress Agaves Mexican Restaurant will be the dinner destination.

Bubbles (aka Brandon Nagel) thanked everyone for taking care of his wife on the Legacy Ride.  It was her first group ride.
50/50 raffle

Sgt. At Arms Paula Harmon had Joanie McCarter draw the 50/50 raffle ticket.  There was $84/$42 in the raffle and it was won by Christine Godin.
A closing prayer was presented Chaplain Charlie and the meeting adjourned at 1855 hours.

Next meeting will be at Post 5 on Thursday, August 6 at 6:00 pm.
Chapter Five Officers

Director . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Dan Levasseur
(dan.j.levasseur@gmail.com)
Asst. Director . . . . . . . . . . 
Gerald Turnage
(ggturnage@gmail.com)
Secretary . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Debbie Alderson 
(dalderson49@gmail.com)

Treasurer . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Sherry Faughn
(Faughn.Sherry27@yahoo.com)

Sgt-at-Arms . . . . . . . . . . . .


Chaplain . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 
Charlie Lindquist
(idrawfaces@yahoo.com)

Historian . . . . . . . . . . . . . .
Barbara Turnage
(beahappy408@yahoo.com)
Judge Advocate . . . . . . . . .
Rick Derks

(Rick.Derks@gmail.com)
Website:  LegionRidersChapter5.weebly.com

Email to send pics or news for website:  nancyb@ktis.net

(On the website there is an address for the Webmaster)


